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Governing Council meeting on Thursday 21 March. 
This meant we were unable to approve any of the 
proposals that put forward or make any decisions, due 
to understandings were regarding the purpose of 
public education and from there they developed the 
purpose statement.

having a quorum. We are seeking a minimum of five 
parent reps but can accommodate up to twenty. 

What does the Governing Council? What will my 
responsibilities if I joined as a voting member of the 
Governing Council?

Important 
Dates

We are respectful We are responsible We are resilient

Term 3
School Photos (week 8)
Thursday 12th 
September

School Photo Catchup 
(week 9)
Wednesday 18th 
September

Last Day of Term (Week 
10)
Friday 2pm- early dismissal

Term 4

Pupil Free Day (Week 1)
Monday Oct 14th

First Day of Term (Week 
1)
Tuesday Oct 15th

Choir Concert (Week 3)
Wednesday 30th Oct @ 
Hewitson Theatre

School Clouse Day 
(Week 5)
Monday, November 11th 

Year 6 Excursions/ 
Graduation dates to 

come shortly

Hi everyone,

I’d once again like to take this opportunity to remind everyone about the 
importance of maintaining respectful behaviour while on school 
grounds. Our school is committed to fostering an environment where all 
students, staff, and visitors feel safe, valued, and supported.

Respect and responsibility are two of our core values, and they guide how we 
interact with one another. Whether you're dropping off or picking up your child, 
attending a school event, or simply visiting, we ask that you model these values in 
your actions and words.

Respect means acknowledging the rights and feelings of others. Please be mindful 
of your language and behaviour, ensuring that all interactions are positive and 
considerate. Our students look up to the adults around them, and your example 
sets the standard for how they treat others.

Responsibility involves taking ownership of our actions and understanding the 
impact they have on our community. We all share the responsibility of creating a 
positive atmosphere where everyone can thrive.
Thank you for your continued support in making our school a welcoming and 
respectful place for all. Let’s work together to ensure that our school remains a 
shining example of respect and responsibility.

Important dates
Last of term 3 Friday 27 September Early dismissal 2pm

Pupil Free Day Monday October 14

First day of term 4 Tuesday October 15

School Closure Monday 11 November – Remembrance Day

Last day of the school year 13 December



member of the Governing Council?

Schools’ participation in Progressive Achievement Test (PAT) 

Students in years 1-6 have been participating in the annual Progressive 
Achievement Testing over the last couple of weeks.

The progressive achievement tests (PAT) are online reading comprehension and 
maths assessments aligned to the Australian curriculum, which provide teachers 
with information about the learning strengths and needs for their students. The 
tests are administered once a year in Term 3. Tests are managed using the Online 
Reporting and Assessment System (OARS) which is managed by the Australian 
Council for Educational Research (ACER).

Class preferences

It is that time of year when we start planning for the next school year. The class 
placement process is always a tricky time, trying to predict numbers and place 
students in classes that are balanced with all the considered variables.

We realise students (in most cases) want to placed with their friends and whilst 
it is important that they have strong social connections in their class, sometimes 
their friends aren’t always the best influence on their learning.

Below are instructions for ensuring your preferences are received and 
considered when we begin our class placement process. 

1. Letter – hand written or typed, addressed to the Principal. The letter can be 
delivered to the front office or emailed to dl.1901.info@schools.sa.edu.au

2. Please indicate your child’s name, 2024 year level and 2024 class
3. Please indicate up to three friends your child would like to be placed with
4. Please indicate any concerns – current or historical i.e. social issues

We will do our best to accommodate the requests and support at least one of 
the preferences. If for reasons outside of our control, your child is unable to be 
placed with at least one of their preferences, the school will contact you direct.

Please note, we are unable to consider teacher requests.

Requests must be submitted by the last day of term 3 to be considered.

mailto:dl.1901.info@schools.sa.edu.au






ReceptionsReceptions
This term in Maths, the Receptions have been

learning about measurement. The last couple of
weeks we have explored capacity. We loved our

shared class outdoor water activity where we got
to investigate what object could hold more or less

than another object. Look at how much fun we had!



 
 
 
 

Term 3: Week 7 & 8 
Week 7 

 
 

 
 

Teaching children to use mindful and kind words at school helps promote a positive and 
respectful environment. 

 
Some ideas for home: 

• Create Stories: Encourage your child to write or tell stories that include 
characters using kind and mindful words. 

• Daily Check-ins: Have daily discussions about the importance of using kind words. 
Ask your child to share examples of kind things they said or heard during the day. 

• Reflection Journals: Encourage your child to keep a journal where they reflect on 
their interactions and write about moments when they used or experienced kind 

and mindful words. 

 
                  Week 8 

 
 
 
 

 
Teaching children to embrace constructive feedback is important for their personal and 

academic growth. Learning to accept constructive feedback builds resilience and the ability 
to handle setbacks and challenges. 

 
Some ideas for home: 

 
• Safe Space for Feedback: Create an environment where it’s safe to give and receive 

feedback. Emphasise that feedback is meant to help, not criticise. 
• Open Discussions: Regularly discuss the importance of constructive feedback and how 

it helps in learning and improvement. Ask questions like, “How do you feel when 
someone gives you feedback?” and “What can you learn from it?” 

Week 8 focus: We embrace constructive feedback. 

Week 7 focus: We use mindful and kind words 



INDONESIANINDONESIAN

Year 5’s this term have been enjoying
making their Indonesian animal

presentations and will share their learning
with younger classes toward the end of the

term.

Students across the
school this term have

really settled into their
learning and utilizing
their new laptops. 2

educational
apps/learning games
which we have been
using in Indonesian

lessons and are free to
download are called

Languages Online and
Duo Lingo. 



JUNIOR 
PLAYERS
WANTED 
JUNIOR PLAYERS WANTED
 -All Ages 
We also accept School Sports
Vouchers 

Family Friendly Club
Member of Good Sports Australia 

Register at: 

To register your interest contact
 Brett on 0438 417 625 or email atcocricketclub@outlook.com






